
The second Hyah Hyah built by Kenny Hayward 1977.
          Picture taken July 1997 during a full moon.

Camp Armada. Left - Hyah-Hyah. Top - Pappy Earl. Right Top - Party Boat. Bottom Right -
FBI.

1977

Ken Hayward had completed and
delivered a new steel boat to replace the
Hyah Hyah which was retired in 1971.
To preserve the name, the new, slightly
smaller steel boat was named the second
“Hyah Hyah”. The Board of Directors
wrote him a letter of compliment and
thanks. It was noted in the Annual
General Meeting Minutes of October
30th, 1977, that Al Balfour be
complimented as well for his supervision
over the delivery date of the new Hyah
Hyah.

Replacement of the old decayed logs at the back of the Main Lodge was still underway and Al



Balfour reported to the Annual General Meeting that the work should be completed for Spring
1978. Siding was put on the dormers of the Main Lodge by John Kiselchuk.

The rule of 35 man days minimum per week in Summer Camps was moved by Les Server and
seconded by Al Balfour. Carried. If a week could not attain the minimum, others could go into the
camp up to a maximum of 10 in order to increase Camp income.

October 30th, 1977 was the date when the membership decided, at the Annual General Meeting,
that each Camp Manager would be responsible for the purchase of their own food needs while in
Camp and that the Camp would supply basic staples. This was in order to lower camp fees.

This was a special year for F. B. Isaacs as he was celebrating his 50th anniversary of Camp
attendance.

For the first time in Camp History, a member was terminated on January 19th, 1977 by the Board
of Directors. Mr. D. W. Selby had failed to send in his Fall Camp dues from 1976 and said he had
sent the money to a wrong address in a phone conservation with Al Balfour on October 5th, 1976.
Al Balfour sent Mr. Selby a letter on November 11th, 1976 asking for payment and told him to
cancel his cheque and send a new one but he did not. Mr. Selby was advised of his Termination by
letter dated January 19, 1977 and signed by the President John W. Haddow and the Secretary
Alan Balfour.

Resignations (2) Darryl Heisler, D. W. Selby Terminated for non-payment of Camp fees.
New members (4) October 1977 - Jim Steele, Glen Noble, Michael McMurrich, Robert King.

(2) October 1976 - Jesse Jennings, Richard (Dick) Barker.

Camp help this year was Mr. & Mrs. Kisselchuck from Britt, Ontario. They were found to be
heavy drinkers and were replaced by Alice and Albert Bottrell on August 24th 1977 for the
balance of the season.



Pictures supplied by Ned Riley.



Morton’s Point Camp envelope sent to
Ned Riley in 1977 by the Secretary
Treasurer, Al Balfour. Originally
printed for the use of the previous
Secretary Treasurer / member living at
163 Foster Avenue, London, Ontario.
It is unknown who is in the boat but
the boat is the original 28 foot wooden
launch named the Hyah-Hyah.
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